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Thank You Tillamook County!
On behalf of the Tillamook County Solid Waste Department, 

I’d like to take a moment to thank everyone for helping to make 
this past year a success for our program. During the past year we 
have seen significant changes within our department, as we said 
goodbye to some employees and welcomed new ones.

No one working at either the Pacific City or Manzanita transfer 
stations was employed by us thirteen months ago, and many of the 
faces you encounter at the household hazardous waste collection 
events are new as well. Our hazardous waste program again 
collected approximately 100,000 lbs of hazardous materials from 
over 1,100 local residents, as each of our transfer stations accepted 
record quantities of materials. Despite recycling markets that lost 
all sense of economic sustainability, we maintained a balanced 
budget (as required by law, independent of the general fund), and 
persevered. We’re not in the clear yet, but I am confident that we 
enter 2020 stronger than ever before, with a dedicated team of 
employees and Master Recyclers who strive to make our community 
a better place. 

Happy Holidays to Everyone! 
David McCall, Tillamook County Solid Waste Program Manager

Goodbye 2019,
Goodbye single-use plastic bags

Within a few weeks, no grocery stores or restaurants in Oregon will be allowed to 
provide free single-use plastic bags. If we want to avoid having to pay five cents for 
every paper bag, our shopping trips will require a bit more preparation – and we’ll have 
to remember to bring our bags in from the car! You will also notice that restaurants will 
only provide straws upon request. We’ll get used to these new practices quickly, and 
soon bringing in our own bags will become a habit just like bringing in our wallets/
purses, or reading glasses, and maybe even our coffee cups. 


